
Gold Coast Light Rail Stage 3
Broadbeach to Burleigh Heads

Works notification | September 2023

Gold Coast Highway traffic changes
Kratzmann to Fifth avenues, Burleigh Heads
A work area will be established from 16 October 2023 in the southbound lanes of the Gold Coast 
Highway between Kraztmann and Fifth avenues, Burleigh Heads. The work area will allow for utility 
relocation and road works to occur throughout 2023 and 2024. 

What to expect
Phase 1 - Site establishment
• Establishing a construction zone with fencing and 

barriers in the southbound lanes of the Gold Coast 
Highway between Kratzmann and Fifth avenues, 
Burleigh Heads (see map overleaf)

• Night works are required from 16 October for up to 
two weeks to undertake site establishment works

• Periods of increased noise while line marking is 
removed with high pressure water.

Phase 2 – Utilities and Phase 3 - Road works 
•	 Existing utilities, need to be relocated, upgraded and 

in some instances, new services installed

•	 Utilities to be relocated include water, gas, sewerage, 
electricity, communication cables, stormwater 
drainage and signal cables

•	 Construction of new roads, curbs, footpaths

•	 Increase in noise and vibration associated with the 
use of heavy machinery including saw-cutting, jack 
hammering, concrete works, non-destructive digging 
and installing utility infrastructure.

Traffic changes 
•	 On-street parking will be removed

•	 Changes to local vehicle access within works areas.
Motorists including customers, staff, maintenance, 
waste, and delivery drivers can continue to access 
driveways by following ‘local access’ traffic signage

•	 At times driveways may be temporarily unavailable.
Advanced notice will be provided to impacted 
residents and businesses about any changes

•	 The intersection of Gold Coast Highway and Sixth
Avenue, Burleigh Heads will permanently close

•	 Bus stop relocations and closures on the 
northbound and southbound carriageways, for 
up-to-date information on bus stop closures go to 
www.translink.com.au. 

Timing
Day works from 23 October to mid-2024

Night works from 16 October for two weeks between 
6.30pm to 6.30am, Sunday night to Friday morning. 

Additional night works will be required at times. 
Advance notification will be provided via email updates.

No works will occur on public holidays unless 
otherwise notified.

Wet weather or unforeseen circumstances may result 
in changes to the work schedule.

Stay up to date
For more information about what to expect during 
Phase 1, 2 and 3 works visit gclr3.com.au and view the 
Constructing GCLR3 page.

View the Managing construction impacts page for more 
information about parking closures, local access, and 
waste collection.

Subscribe to email updates on our contact page to 
receive the most up to date information on works.



For more 
information

Visit: www.gclr3.com.au

Email: contact@gclr3.com.au

Phone: 1800 312 600*

*Free call anywhere in Australia. Call charges apply from mobiles

About GCLR3
Gold Coast Light Rail Stage 3 (GCLR3) is a 6.7 kilometre extension of the light rail network from 
Broadbeach to Burleigh Heads and is funded by the Queensland and Australian governments in 
partnership with City of Gold Coast.

Current phases

Phase 1 
Investigation

Phase 2 
Utilities

Phase 3 
Civil Works

Phase 4 
Civil Works – 

Rail

Phase 5 
Testing and       

Commissioning

Five phases 
of light rail 
construction
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